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Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Bonham, and members of the committee, 

 

We need to pass Senate Bill 1166. Regarding pay: Simply,  the inflation is 250%+ in 

real life and the pay is the same since 2019. The customers are paying double what 

they used to pay and Uber & Lyft is collecting it in the name of fees and whatever 

scam, which leads to less demand on the service.  

 

Regarding the protections in the bill: Once the customer lies about anything, we 

suffer. Like an email I received from Lyft saying I asked the customer for a cash ride, 

when it was clear that I waited for the grace period and I canceled. So he decided to 

take revenge on me by reporting that lie, and I became a subject of deactivation. 

 

Please support this bill for fair pay and driver protections. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Hamzeh Dalis 

I drive with Uber and Lyft 


